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Welcome to the "Between the Lions" Newsletter!

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ρ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



Yours in friendship and service,

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ς ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

σ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



CMF

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

τ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



For over two decades the Lions of New Zealand through the Child

Mobility Foundation (CMF), have helped dozens of children suffering

from cerebral palsy and similar disease and unable to walk, get up on

their feet with the aid of a Hart Walker and actually do that.

This device has enabled many to join in activities with family and

their peers as well as helping the development of lungs, internal

organs and muscles, with added stimulus for mental activity.

At the recent Multi District Convention in New Plymouth we were

fortunate to have a local girl whom Lions assisted come to visit us,

and her parents Fraser and Pip gave us an insight into her story and

how CMF has helped  to enrich Oliviaôs life and aided them as a

family to enjoy many of the aspects of life we take for granted.

Using both a Hart Walker and a special tricycle, two of the several

means that CMF can help.

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

υ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



So we invite you to watch the video made at the Convention, about

Oliviaôs journey and the ways CMF can help other children in need.  

Click THIS link to watch the video of Olivia at the MD Convention on

youtube.

The NEW Peace Poster Competition
2025-2026 packs can now be ordered

via the NZ Lions online shop!

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

φ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



Alternatively, Lions International have created a downloadable
version of the peace poster kit, available via the Lions International

shop HERE.

For more information on how the digital version works have a look at
this instructional video

What are our NZ Clubs 
up to?

Fun being had at the Multiple District Convention in New

Plymouth!

All images courtesy of the lovely Lianne Sloane, Thank you again

Lianne for all your work and showing off just how much fun everyone

had!

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

χ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



And introducing your new Council of Governors for 2025-2026:

Council Chair Elect Pam Harvey
202D DG Mike Powell
202E DG Bernie Walls
202F DG Shona Cook

202J DG Mike Wingfield
202K DG Lynda Halverson

202L DG Lou Fielder
202M DG Leon Downes

To view more photos from the convention, follow THIS link to

Facebook.

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ψ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



Orlando Convention 2025
13-17 July

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ω ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



Read the latest news about the Orlando Convention

HERE

2025 ANZI Pacific Forum

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ρπ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ
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"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ
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MD Convention
New Plymouth

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ρσ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



FOR OUR CLUB TREASURERS

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ρτ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



As a friendly reminder - when making payments, please ALWAYS

use your Club number and Club name in the references, so our

team is able to recognise your payments.

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ρυ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ



FROM THE OFFICE

A quick message from your New Zealand Business Manager..

While I am reconnecting with family in Holland and showing my three kids

where I grew up, I have some wonderful help from both PDG Peter

Henderson and his lovely wife Carol in the office in Warkworth, still taking

care of your Club Supply orders, as well as the support from PCC Jo

Cameron taking care of any pressing matters in NZ.

I will be back on May 12th, but until then, will keep enjoying my

stroopwafels, Dutch cheese and walks amongst the tulip fields:-)

Met vriendelijke groetjes, Tanja

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ

ρφ ÏÆ ρω τȾπυȾςπςυȟ ωȡσφ ÐÍ
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Club Supplies

"ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÐÒÉÌ ςπςυ
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